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3 Ken Smith.  Went on a Nullarbor trip with 13 other people, mainly to Cocklebiddy Cave.  20 
hour trips to the end and back can be made using scooters.  6 divers went past Toad Hall.  Rick 
Stanton from England pushed the end for a couple more metres.  Ken displayed his pinger and 
explained its’ use.  He’s constructing upgraded shorter ones to replace those lost in last years’ 
fire. 

4 Grant Gartrell.  Visited the gate of A25 which had rusted shut. 

5 Grant Gartrell.  Re-visited A25 and re-opened it using an oxy-acetylene torch. 

6 Grant Gartrell.  Went to Delamere sinkhole.  More rock removal required.  He gave a brief talk 
on past events including a report of large volumes of water flowing into an open hole. 

7 Marie Choi.  Visited Rapid Bay Cave – the usual unpleasant smell was absent. 

8 Paul Harper.  Took a party of 9 people to Corra Lynn on 28th March. 

9 Ian Lewis.  After a 40 year absence, he revisited Punyelroo Cave on 19th April as one of a 
group of CEGSA members.  A private group of teenagers was in the cave at the same time.  
Lots of exploration and loads of fun.  Gloop cave was also visited. 

10 Lance Hoey.  Went to M4 and M5. 

11 Neville Skinner.  Expanded on the Coonalpyn trip of 22 March when 4 caves were visited.  
U247 was left occupied by both a brown snake and a torch. 
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A selection of photos from the AGM. 

Photos by Peter “Puddles” Horne. 


